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Next Meeting:   Wednesday, Feb. 3rd, 2021 @ 10:00 a.m. (via Zoom) 

 
 

President’s Message  David Wentzell 905-878-5862 (david.g.wentzell@gmail.com) 
                       
Time Flies 

Wow! Here we are in February, already.  Spring is just around the corner.  

Thoughts of long summer days warm our hearts.  In just 10 months’ time we will be 

hauling out Christmas lights and decorations.  Wasn’t it just yesterday when we put all 

the seasonal décor away? 

Yes, time really flies.  Or, as first observed by the Roman poet Virgil, “fugit 

inreparabile tempus”, which translates to “it escapes, irretrievable time”.  This 

metaphysical truth about time is often heard as a lamentation about getting older or a 

scolding that one is wasting time. 

I prefer the more upbeat atmosphere of the “time flies when you’re having fun” 

version of the idiom.  In fact, there is science that supports this outlook.  Experiments at the University of 

Alabama have shown that people feel as if time is passing quickly when they are experiencing positive 

emotions or situations.  This phenomenon is particularly observed when people are excited about 

accomplishing something.  This state of mind is known as “approach motivation”. 

Moving from experiment to experience, it is clear that Probus can help time fly, in the enjoyable way.  

Probus Club members are always eager to accomplish something.  We expand our knowledge and experience 

with top flight presentations as our monthly meetings.  Members of our Hiking Club are definitely achievers as 

their pedometers tick off the paces that keep adding to their astounding cumulative total of over 81 million 

steps to date! Whether it is reading a great book, making a grand slam with a bridge partner, tasting a newly 

discovered wine that is a bargain, or getting all your marbles safely home on the Joker board, time flies for 

Probians and that is a good thing. 

Personally, it seems like my time on the Management Committee has flown by.  When Bill Turnbull 

first approached me to be Vice-President, he was clear about the three-year commitment to being President and 

ultimately Past President.  With my term as President nearing an end, I can honestly say the last two years have 

flown by.  In other words, it has been fun. 

As we approach our 2021 Annual General Meeting we invite club members to volunteer for a position 

on the club Management Committee.  Each position has lots of “approach motivation” opportunity.  Join us 

and watch time fly while you’re having fun! 
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 Call for Nominations - 2021 Management Committee 

At the Annual General Meeting of the Club in April, members of the Club 

will elect the Management Committee for the ensuing year.  At this point, 

we are pleased to announce that we have volunteers to fill a number of 

key positions.  Candidates have agreed to stand for Vice-President, 

Secretary, Program, and Property and Facilities. 

We are looking for members interested in assisting in the roles of Media 

and Communications, Fellowship and Special Events.  Each of these roles 

is a shared position, with a current member of management.  This allows 

for a period of mentoring and introduction to the responsibilities of the 

position and continuity in Management experience.   

If you are interested in becoming more involved in the life of the club through one of the open Management 

roles, please contact Ray Matthews (Past President) remathews@bell.net 905-636-8680. 

 

 

 

From the Secretary Walter Eadie 905-691-5100 (walter.eadie@cogeco.ca) 

 
Your Management Committee met on January 18th. 

 

One main topic under discussion was the 2021 Budget. The Committee decided to allow for some potential 

expense to run a few virtual Special Events over the year while we are still in lockdown. Normally, Special 

Events are run on a breakeven basis but we may need to make some exceptions this year. Otherwise, the 

budget assumes we will not meet in person until September (at the earliest). The final budget will be issued in 

advance of the AGM in April. 

 

We also reviewed the need for Management Committee succession at the AGM. Vice-President Shirley 

Mathews will take over as President but otherwise there will be Directors whose term is up in all positions 

except Treasurer and Membership. A Nominations Committee has been formed, chaired by Past-President Ray 

Mathews, and is looking for candidates. 

 

 

From our Fellowship Directors:  
(Marlene Murphy 905-659-2288 marlene_murphy@hotmail.com;                                                             

                                                             Jim Miller 905-876-3105; jimmiller@rogers.com) 

 

  

Greeting Cards 

 
If you know of a member who is ill, hospitalized or lost a  

loved one, please advise the Fellowship Director or a member of 

the management committee. 

If you or a fellow Probus member is moving out of the area, please 

inform us.  
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Upcoming Speakers:  February Speaker 
 

Linda Beck:  On Broadway and the Musical Geniuses of the '20s and '30s. 

 

                
 
Since retiring from a career teaching English, Linda Beck has directed her energies to the study of Broadway 

musicals from the early Twentieth Century. She began by collecting the songs of Cole Porter and reading 

everything possible about his life. Her interests soon widened to include other well-known creators of musicals 

and some of the great performers of the period. And they continue to expand. 

Linda has taught courses for Later Life Learning at the University of Toronto and for the Life Institute at 

Ryerson University, and she has lectured for George Brown College Seniors Association and Lifelong 

Learning Mississauga. She also does multimedia presentations for retirement homes, synagogues and private 

groups. 

March Speaker 

 
Steve Chappell: 

 

Steve Chapelle has been providing information privacy and security 

education to Canadian organizations since 2006. Prior to that he spent 

over 20 years in information technology management, analysis and 

customer service, primarily in the financial services sector. Information 

management experience has included security, availability and disaster 

recovery planning. He has also written a book about the Spanish Flu 

pandemic, ‘No Decision: The 1919 Stanley Cup Final’, available 

at Amazon. 

“The personal expressions and messages we routinely exchange in social 

media are in no way private. Some understand this and use discretion in 

their digital communication. Others do not or willfully continue to 

distribute content that puts reputation, property and physical safety at 

risk. 

Refusing to take part in social media will gradually lead to personal and functional isolation. The answer lies in 

developing an instinct for appropriate digital communication.” 

If you would like to learn more about social media usage and its connection to privacy, safety, reputation or 

finances please join us in March at our Milton Probus Zoom Meeting. 

https://www.amazon.ca/NO-DECISION-1919-Stanley-Final-ebook/dp/B07YM1M4Q7


 

Travel 
 

The Nashville and Memphis trip rescheduled to May 2021 has been officially cancelled. Members who paid 

deposits have received refunds or will receive them soon. 

It is unlikely that travel activities will return to normal until 2022 or 2023. Group travel may not return to what 

it was in the past. We have therefore decided to step down from our roles as the Travel Club Coordinators. 

Other PROBUS members might want to restart the Travel Club sometime in the future. 

Joe and Zina Yaworski 

 

Special Events: (Susan Popp 905-876-3241; susulucky66@icloud.com and  

                                     Henry Popp 905-876-3241; hpopp1891@icloud.com) 

 

Let’s Get Trivial 

 

Tuesday, February 9th at 6:45pm 
 

Come join us for the first Probus Covid Trivia tournament of 

the year, which will be held on Zoom.  Plan to arrive at 6:45pm 

for chitchat and catch up with other Probus members. Please 

have pen and paper ready for a 7pm sharp start of the quiz.  We 

are planning for about an hour long program.  

 

There will be fifty (50) questions. Every household will write down their answers to the questions. At the end 

of the 50 questions we will read out the answers. The prize for first place is a gift card. In the event of a tie, 

there will be tie-breaker questions. 

 

Invitations to Zoom will be sent out closer to the date.  

 

Special Interest Groups 

 

1 Bits and Bites on Thursday night (Carol Elliott 905-875-3980; celliott7@cogeco.ca) 

 

We will not be meeting again this month. Till we meet again, please save all those delicious recipes for 

appetizers and stay safe and healthy. 

 

2 Bridge (Kathy Sellers 647-227-7036; kathleensellers@hotmail.com) 

January was a great month for the Bridge group.  We had three full tables of avid card sharps who enjoyed a 

pleasant round of bridge played via Trickstercards.com.  We welcome new bridge players of any skill level and 

you do not need a partner to join. 
 
 

5 Friday Bid Euchre  (Joe & Zina Yaworski 905-878-3959; joe_zina@hotmail.com) 

 

The Bid Euchre Club will be meeting Via Zoom on Feb. 12th and Mar. 12th, looking forward to seeing all 

members. 

mailto:susulucky66@icloud.com
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7 The Hiking Club (Co-Leader Terry Cole 905-845-0171; terryjane@sympatico.ca 

                                              Leader Marilyn Morita 905-854-5046; george.morita@sympatico.ca) 

 

It has been an eventful month of January for the PWG.  As of this writing we managed to add another 601,777 

steps which brings the accumulated total to 82,265,123 steps. 

 

As was hinted, this group of hardy souls has been making advances toward a mystery destination.  We have 

finally made that goal, following in the footsteps the famous Norwegian explorer Roald Amundsen and three 

companions. With thanks I turn this story over to PWG’S resident historian, amazing photographer and awesome 

story weaver, George Morita, to lead you through the rest of the tale. 

 

 

I can just imagine the looks of euphoria that all the members of the PWG have carried over from their momentous 

achievement this week!   

When the group realized where they were headed after over 22 million collective steps and almost four years on 

this “virtual” journey, the smiles of satisfaction and pride said it all!  We had been travelling straight south for 

all these years, and finally reached the  

Amundsen-Scott South Pole Station in Antarctica this week!  Yes, we had collectively walked to the South Pole!  

 

We passed groups of penguins that only populate the 

shorelines because the inland parts of this barren continent 

consist of ice pack, which reaches a thickness of 2,835 

metres at the South Pole!  As we neared the Station, which 

is located on a snowy plain, we were aware that we were 

following in the footsteps of Roald Amundsen who had 

reached the South Pole only 110 years ago! 

 

Antarctica only receives about three inches of 

precipitation in the form of snow every year, but it 

accumulates and is blown about by the prevailing winds. 

 

An earlier structure consisted of a dome covering the 

research buildings, but it became covered by the snow 

drifts and was removed 10 years ago. 

The new buildings are mounted on adjustable legs with the 

lower portions slanted to force the wind gusts to accelerate 

underneath and clear out the snow.  We reached the 

“Ceremonial South Pole” which is located in front of the 

main research buildings for our group shot, but some of us 

stood by the small, actual geographic South Pole which is 

moved every New Year’s morning to the corrected spot!   

For a 

number of reasons including the fact that we were standing on 

almost two miles of pack ice, the Pole is constantly shifting! 

 

A magnificent picture of our group that the scientists said they’d 

never seen.  Characters such as shorts wearing Walter Eadie, with 

his competitive sports background insisting that he wanted to be 

unencumbered for the final push to our goal. 

mailto:george.morita@sympatico.ca


Ruth Parkinson said that relative to Milton, she knew she was standing on her head, so “Levitating” was easier! 

 

    
 

Such an incredible group!  Congratulations everyone for completing our “virtual" trek to the South Pole 

 

 

 

 

 

 9 Spinecrackers (Nancy Lynn 905-319-0191; lynn67.personal@gmail.com 

   

 

After a small ‘snag’, our Zoom meeting began with birthday wishes to Tom and Alice 

Carey and Anne Deoni. And - since none of us had done much travelling recently, and 

the American situation was to be put to the end of our meeting - the discussion 

immediately went to this month’s novel.  

Many thanks to Ruth for her choice this month, The Pull of the Stars by Emma 

Donaghue. The story takes place in an Ireland doubly ravaged by war and disease 

and details how Nurse Julia Power manages an ad hoc maternity ‘closet’ in an 

understaffed hospital Dublin.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



10 Grape Expectations Wine Club (Tom & Alice Carey 905-336-6309; carealic@sympatico.ca) 

 

December 

The Wine Club met on December 15 th , via “Zoom”, as is the norm these days. 

We had seventeen Members Zoom in at 7.00PM to get the fun started. 

 

This was our first ever “Sangria Night”, the Hosts for this Event were Joe & Dulce 

Bernardino who demonstrated how to make a Red Wine & Fruit Sangria based on a 

Recipe from a 1969 Time/Life Foods of the World Cookbook. We were also going to 

compare our concoction to a store-bought Sangria available from the LCBO. 

We were each given a copy of the recipe ahead of time and we purchased our Bottles 

of Spanish Red Wine, Fruit & Club Soda etc. As Joe & Dulce got down to preparing the Fruit and other 

ingredients , most of us were right there with them, slicing and dicing away and as they went through each step 

of the recipe, we followed along.  

 

Once everything was ready and mixed, with anticipation building we got down to the highlight….THE 

TASTING! and it didn’t disappoint, it was so good . We then went on to the next step of the tasting, the store 

bought “Real Sangria” from the LCBO. There was no doubt about which one was the Winner, the “Bernardino 

Version” won hands down. Joe & Dulce you are to be congratulated on a real fun night; everyone truly enjoyed 

the evening. After the tasting we all settled down with our glasses of Sangria and chatted away and put the 

World to Rights. One Gentleman (?) much to the South of us, must have wondered why his ears were burning 

so much!! 

 

One interesting note from Joe , “Sangria is an alcoholic beverage originating in Spain and Portugal. Under EU. 

Regulations only those two Iberian nations can label their Product as Sangria. A hearty “Thank You” to Joe & 

Dulce from all of us. 

 
January 

 Our Wine Club met by Zoom on Tuesday January 26th, Heddy Wright and Peter 

Tessaro were the Hosts. Their Theme for the Evening was “Travel”, we were asked to 

think about a Location where we had the best Holiday ever and a Drink that came with 

it. We came dressed for the occasion in Sun Hats, Sunglasses, and T-Shirts. 

Fourteen of us spent the evening travelling through Japan, Israel, Costa Rica, The 

Amazon, the Island of Madeira and the Amalfi Coast. Heddy & Peter presented a Slide 

Show of the Amalfi Coast, Walter & Anne talked about their time in the Village of 

Chateauneuf du Pape and the Wine of the same name. Joe & Dulce shared their time on 

Madeira Island and a drink called Poncha. Tom and Anna Marie talked about their visit to the ‘Wedding Feast 

at Cana” in Israel. Heather Ley and the Careys shared experiences in Costa Rica, the Careys were there back in 

the mid-eighties and Heather’s time there was more current. Ray and Shirley were on the Amazon which 

sounded quite awesome.  Pat took us into the future talking about a planned trip to the British Isles, while John 

& Carol took us on their imaginary trip, leaving in the morning, travelling in style, staying in the best of places, 

eating in the best Restaurants. All in all, it was a wonderful evening with everyone pitching in and sharing 

experiences. 

                                                                  
 



11 Suds Sippers Beer Tasting Club (Walter Eadie 905-691-5100; walter.eadie@cogeco.ca) 

 

The Suds Sippers met via zoom on the 19th of January. We had 11 Members attend for an evening of fun. 

The host, Dana Weatherell, had us experimenting for the weeks leading up to our meeting. Our task was 

to submit a recipe that contained Beer. 

Recipes were discussed and pictures shared. We heard about a drink called the Black Velvet that dates 

back to 1861. Our mouths were watering as we listened about Guinness Stews, Beer Can Chickens (or 

Dancing Chickens as David W calls them), Guinness Braised Short Ribs, Beer Bread, Cheesy Chili Bake, 

Fluffy Beer Pancakes (yes beer for breakfast) and even a dessert! The Lynns did a live tasting of 

Chocolate Guinness Mousse Cups and compared them to a commercially prepared brand. The Guinness 

recipe won! Of course a cheers or two was made along the way. Just look at those smiles! 

Next month David and Nancy Lynn will host followed by Tom Jones in March. Won’t you join us? 

 

     
          

 

 

 

 

       12 Bookies (Diane Miller; dianemiller@rogers.com) 

The Bookies met today and reviewed the book “NoTime Like the Future” by 

Michael J. Fox.  

It received a mostly thumbs down. The few interesting parts regarded his travels 

to far off lands. Most found it a boring.  

 

Our next book is... THE THURSDAY MURDER CLUB by Richard Osman 

In a peaceful retirement village, four unlikely friends meet weekly in the Jigsaw 

Room to discuss unsolved crimes; together they call themselves The Thursday 

Murder Club. 

 

When a local developer is found dead with a mysterious photograph left next to 

the body, the Thursday Murder Club suddenly find themselves in the middle of 

their first live case. 

 

As the bodies begin to pile up, can our unorthodox but brilliant gang catch the 

killer, before it’s too late? A fun read. 

We invite you to join us...  

Our next Zoom meeting will take place on Zoom on Wednesday, February 17 at 1:30 pm. 

Just email dianemiller@rogers.com and I will send you a link prior to the meeting. 

 

 

 

mailto:dianemiller@rogers.com
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13 Shutterbugs (905-878-5862; david.g.wentzell@gmail.com) 

 

The role of the Aperture Priority setting in controlling depth of field was the subject of our January meeting.  

Yes, there are times when a photographer actually wants parts of the picture to be blurry! We welcome any 

interested new members to join us on February 16, as we welcome guest speaker Peter Rasberry.  Peter is a 

skilled amateur photographer with an interest in nature photography. Contact: David Wentzell 

david.g.wentzell@gmail.com 

 

                

 

 

 

14 Clässical Crüe (905-878-5862; david.g.wentzell@gmail.com) 

 

We heard from the lesser known members of some musical families in January as we listened to pieces by 

Fanny Mendelssohn, Michael Haydn, Leopold Mozart and three of J. S. Bach’s sons. It was fun to compare 

their sound creations with compositions by the more famous family members. 

 

On February 10, Michael Hooker will present "Beethoven at the Theatre", a celebration of Beethoven's 250th 

Birthday. Born on December 16, 1770 and best known for his Symphonies ("Dah..Dah..Dah...Dumm), 

Beethoven wrote great music for plays, ballets and opera. For the link to join us by zoom, contact David 

Wentzell (david.g.wentzell@gmail.com). 

 

 

 

      
 

Fanny Mendelssohn          Leopold Mozart                                                              Michael Hayden 
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JOKES AND WISE WORDS OF THE MONTH 
(Send your submission for possible inclusion in a future newsletter) 

 

In a matter of 50 years words that we all understood as children and young adults have left the English 

language and are unintelligible to our children and grandchildren now. 

 

They are still useful though in doing crossword puzzles. The people writing crossword puzzles must have 

grown up in the 40' 50' or 60's as well. 

Murgatroyd! Do you remember that word? Would you believe my spell-checker program did not recognize the 

word Murgatroyd? Heavens to Murgatroyd!  (made popular by Snagglepuss, a cartoon pink mountain lion) 

 

The other day I overheard a not so elderly (let’s say 75) lady say something to 

her son about driving a Jalopy; and he looked at her quizzically and said, 

"What the heck is a Jalopy?" He had never heard of the word jalopy! She 

knew she was old ... But not that old. 

 

Well, I hope you are Hunky Dory after you read this and chuckle. 

 

A friend and I recently reminisced about some old expressions that have 

become obsolete, many because of the inexorable march of technology. These 

phrases included: Don't touch that dial, Carbon copy, You sound like a broken record, and Hung out to dry. 

 

Back in the olden days we had a lot of moxie. We'd put on our best bib and tucker, to straighten up and fly 

right. 

 

Heavens to Betsy! Gee whillikers! Jumping Jehosofat! Holy Moley! 

 

We were in like Flynn and living the life of Riley; Back in the olden days, life used to be swell, but when's the 

last time anything was swell? Swell has gone the way of beehives, pageboys and the D.A.; of spats, knickers, 

fedoras, poodle skirts, saddle shoes, and pedal pushers. 

 

Kilroy was here, but he isn't anymore. 

 

We wake up from what surely has been just a short nap, and before we can say, "Well, I'll be a monkey's 

uncle!" or, "This is a fine kettle of fish!" We discover that the words we grew up with, the words that seemed 

omnipresent, like oxygen, have vanished with scarcely a notice from our tongues and our pens and our 

keyboards. 

 

Poof, go the words of our youth, the words we've left behind. We blink, and they're gone. Where have all those 

great phrases gone? 

 

Long gone: Pshaw, The milkman did it. Hey! It's your nickel. Don't forget to pull the 

chain. Knee high to a grasshopper. Well, Fiddlesticks! Going like sixty. I'll see you in the 

funny papers. Don't take any wooden nickels. Wake up and smell the roses. 

 

It turns out there are more of these lost words and expressions than Carter has liver pills. 

This can be disturbing stuff! (Carter's Little Liver Pills are gone too!) Leaves us to wonder 

where Superman will find a phone booth... 

 

See ya later, alligator! Okidoki. 



 

You'll notice they left out "Monkey Business"!!! 

 

WE ARE THE CHILDREN OF THE FABULOUS 50'S ... NO ONE WILL EVER HAVE THAT 

OPPORTUNITY AGAIN .. WE WERE GIVEN ONE OF OUR MOST PRECIOUS GIFTS: LIVING IN THE 

PEACEFUL AND COMFORTABLE TIMES, CREATED FOR US BY THE "GREATEST GENERATION. 

 

 

FRUIT PUZZLE (thanks Marlene) 
Staying home for too long deteriorates your brain.  All sentences are solvable.  

 

There is a fruit in each sentence. Just need to identify the fruit from the given statement: 

Very interesting food for brain the letters are all found next to each other. 

No need to jump or skip anywhere or separate in the sentence.  

 

 

Example: Did you see a man go by? (Mango)  

 

1. He found his home lonely after his dog’s death.  

 

2. One dare not rob an anaconda of its prey.   

 

3. The crook made his escape armed with a gem.   

 

4. She told her uncle money was what she needed more.   

 

5. If I go out now, I shall miss my cousin.   

 

6. Either courage or anger made him move swiftly.   

 

7. The beggar held out his cap pleading for money.   

 

8. Matters regarding rape should be dealt differently.   

 

9. The English teacher Ryan teaches French too.  

   

10. He saw his papa yawning at work.  

   

11. He had kept on his lap lumpsum of money.  

 

12. Are classes for Telugu available in this city?   

 

13. It is easy to shape a child rather than a man.    

 

14. He is an extremely cheesy guy.   

 

15. Can I wear a khaki with a black shirt?   

 

 

GOOD LUCK!!! (answers on page 14) 
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1 2 3 4 5
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Marilyn Morita David Wentzell Linda Reid
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David Wentzell Walter Eadie Carol Crawford
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The Hiking Club Wine – Grape Expectations Bid Euchre - Wednesday Cards - Bridge Cards - Canasta 

E-mail notification Zoom TBD Playing Online Cancelled

Marilyn Morita Alice Carey Myra Faichnie Kathy Sellers Alice Carey       
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Management Committee: 

 

President                 David Wentzell      905-878-5862    

 

Vice President         Shirley Mathews   905-636-8680 

 

Past President          Ray Mathews        905-636-8680 

 

Fellowship Dir.        Marlene Murphy   905-659-2288 

Fellowship Dir.        Jim Miller             905-854-2313 

 

Media Director         Brian Murphy       905-659-2288 

Media Director         David Hunt           905-875-0350  

 

Membership Dir.      Anne Eadie           905-878-7143 

 

Program Dir.            Clare Ganson-Bell 905-878-8091                                                                                              

Program Dir.            Diane Miller          905-854-2313                              

 

Property Dir.          Robert Streeter      343-999-5245 

 

Secretary                  Walter Eadie          905-691-5100 

 

Special Events Dir.  Susan Popp            905-876-3241      

Special Events Dir.  Henry Popp            905-876-3241 

 

Treasurer                  Alice Carey           905-336-6309  

 

Answers to Fruit Puzzle: 

1. melon 

2. banana 

3. pear 

4. lemon 

5. fig 

6. orange 

7. apple 

8. grape 

9. cherry 

10. papaya 

11. plum 

12. guava 

13. peach 

14. lychee 

15. kiwi 



Club Activity Schedule and Contacts 

 
Club        Date/Time         Convenor      Telephone     Email 

Board Games – Jokers - Joker     1st Fri. - 1:30 pm   Linda Reid         905-878-7717 dlreid@sympatico.ca 

Board Games – Jokers - Jester Joker 2nd Tues.- 1:30 pm  Peter Sneyd  905-693-1708  psneyd@sympatico.ca 

Board Games – Jokers – Wee Joker  3rd Fri. - 1:30 pm  Brian Murphy  905-659-2288  b_e_murphy@hotmail.com 

Book Club - Spinecrackers   2nd Thurs. - 1:30 pm  Nancy Lynn  905-319-0191 lynn67.personal@gmail.com 

Book Club –  Bookies  3rd Wed – 1:30 pm Diane Miller    dianemiller@rogers.com 

Classical Music                                      2nd Wed. – 2:00 pm  David Wentzell       905-878-5862    david.g.wentzell@gmail.com 

Cards - Bid Euchre - Friday  2nd Fri. – 3:00 pm  Zina Yaworski  905-878-3959  joe_zina@hotmail.com 

Cards - Bid Euchre – Wednesday 4th Wed. - 1:30 pm  Myra Faichnie  905-878-6615  billmyra@sympatico.ca 

Cards - Bridge   4th Thurs. - 1:00 pm  Kathy Sellers 647-227-7036 kathleensellers@hotmail.com 

Cards - Canasta   4th Fri. - 1:00 pm  Alice Carey  905-336-6309  carealic@sympatico.ca 

Cards - Euchre   3rd Wed. - 7:30 pm  Carol Crawford  519-836-1985  dcraw4d@sympatico.ca 

Dining – Bits and Bites   3rd Thurs. - 5:00 pm  Carol Elliott  905-875-3980  celliott7@cogeco.ca 

Photography                                           3rd Tues. – 2:00 pm         David Wentzell       905-878-5862     david.g.wentzell@gmail.com 

Probus Info Network - PIN  Online only - no meetings   Bill Turnbull  905-878-9573  turnbullwt@yahoo.com 

Tastings – Beer – Suds Sippers  3rd Tues. - 7:00 pm  Walter Eadie  905-691-5100 walter.eadie@cogeco.ca 

Tastings – Wine - Grape Expectations  4th Tues. - 7:00 pm  Alice Carey  905-336-6309 carealic@sympatico.ca 

Travel – Event Coordinator    Zina Yaworski 905-878-3959  joe_zina@hotmail.com 

Walkers – The Hiking Club   Every Mon. - 9:30 am  Marilyn Morita  905-854-5046 george.morita@sympatico.ca      
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